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Schneckenburger Elementary is Sailing to Success! 

The 

A message from MRS. ROME     
 
Happy spring Schnecknburger Families.  Everyone knows in addition to spring flowers the spring brings state 
assessments also known as the LEAP 2025 Test.  The window for spring testing is just weeks away.  As you 
are aware boys and girls in grades 3, 4, and 5 will participate in L.E.A.P. testing.  Schneckenburger Students 
will take the L.E.A.P. test during the month of May between May 9th and May 20th.  A detailed information 
sheet will be sent home at a later date.  All students will take this assessment online using school issued 
chromebooks on the school campus.  Our teachers and paraeducators continue to review content and 
practice with our students to prepare them for spring testing. The LEAP test is a measurement of student 
growth during the 20202-2022 school year. There are multiple sessions in English/Language Arts, Math, 
Social Studies, and Science.  Each session is timed and will last from 65 -90 minutes depending on the session 
and grade level. Parents will receive copies of LEAP results as soon as they are available.  We expect to have 
scores when we return to start the 2022-23 school year.  As always, thanks for all you do to support our 
students as we continue to sail into success!   
  
  

Pre-Kindergarten and Early Childhood Education 
 

Jefferson Parish School's Early Childhood Program provides effective teacher-child interactions that 

are foundational to young children becoming life-long learners. High-quality early childhood 

education eases the transition to Kindergarten and is critical to a child's success. Best of all, many 

families in Jefferson Parish are eligible for free tuition. (Eligibility based on household income and 

proven need.) 
All JP Schools Pre-K programs offer full-day programming, low student to teacher ratios, daily 

breakfast and lunch, bus transportation within attendance zone and services for students with 

disabilities. 
Registration for publicly-funded early childhood education for the 2022 - 2023 school year, 

including pre-K at Jefferson Parish Schools, is open. Enrollment is lottery based and is NOT 

first-come, first-served. Applications for lottery 1 are tentatively set to close on Friday, April 

22nd.   
APPLY ONLINE AT JEFFERSONCHILD.COM  

*You will be redirected to JeffersonChild.com. Click the "Apply Now" button on the top of the home 

page.  
Enrollment is lottery-based and is NOT first-come, first-served. Publicly-funded programs prioritize 

enrollment for low-income children and children with identified disabilities. Pre-K4 applications will 

be prioritized for placement in the childôs attendance zone elementary school. Bus transportation 

will only be provided within the studentôs school attendance zone 

 
 

http://www.jeffersonchild.com/


Red Barn Farm 

. 



Sales Tax Renewal 
Jefferson Parish residents will have an opportunity to vote on a half-cent sales tax renewal April 30. 

This is not a new tax and there are no additional costs to taxpayers. This half-cent renewal 

supports foundational needs such as school counselors and social workers, updated learning 

materials and technology, and the maintenance, safety, and upkeep of our aging facilities. 

T h i n k  a n d  w o n d e r ,  W o n d e r  a n d  t h i n k .  
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Pre-K 
Happy Spring! We are so excited that the 

weather is getting warmer, we will be 

outside as much as we can! Please 

remember our field trip to The Little 

Mermaid is April 6th. This month we will be 

learning about plants and bugs. We will 

plant beans and watch them grow. We will 

also have caterpillars and watch them 

change into butterflies! There is so much 

fun to be had in April! 

KINDERGARTEN 
Spring has arrived and our Kindergarten 
students are growing more and more each day. 
Since we are learning about rhyming words, we 
recently read, “Green Eggs and Ham” and 
cooked green eggs and ham. The children 
absolutely loved the eggs. This month we will be 
learning about American presidents and symbols 
in knowledge and working with teen numbers in 
math. In Skills, we will continue to read more 
difficult text and find text evidence to answer 
questions about the story. 

 
 

First grade 
Happy Spring!  We are moving right along in the 1st grade!  In 

Math, we are about to move into shapes and time. If you would 

like to start getting your child familiar with clocks, please feel free 

to do so.  In Knowledge, we are diving right into Fairy Tales.  The 

children love reading and learning about the different fairy 

tales.  In Skills, we are introducing the students to opinion 

writing.  The students are getting good at recognizing the 

difference between opinion and fact.  Continue to work with your 

child on sentence structure.  They need to continue to work on 

capitalizing, finger spacing, and punctuations when it comes to 

writing sentences.  We look forward to continuing to work hard in 

the 1st grade and moving towards the next grade level! :)  



2nd grade 
HELLO APRIL!!  In CKLA Skills, we will begin Unit 
6 War of 1812. The students will learn about the 
war and how it was the first foreign conflict the 
United States faced as a young nation.  Students 
will also work with vowel spelling alternatives in 
phonics, expository writing, how to write a 
detailed sentence, and identify a run-on 
sentence.  In CKLA Knowledge, we will continue 
our unit on the U.S Civil War in Domain 9 and 
then begin       learning about the human body 
in domain 10.  In math,   we will continue 
Module 6: Foundations of Multiplication and 
Division and then begin Module 7: Problem 
solving with length, money and data.  The 
students will also enjoy our social studies 
lessons on economic resources, principles and 
choices.  Please keep reading, studying math 
facts and completing homework each night.  We 
would also like to remind everyone homework 
completion counts as a grade,  Many students 
are not completing homework each night and it 
is lowering their overall grade.  Our weekly 
newsletter has all of the information needed to 
achieve success each week!  We hope you have 
a wonderful spring break! 

3rd grade 
Hello! In 3rd grade we have just about 
finished our Benchmark 3 testing! In 
math we are beginning Module 6 
which is on Collecting and Displaying 
Data. Our new exciting topic in Science 
is Processes and Impacts of Natural 
Hazards. During this Scope we will be 
able to learn how we can take steps to 
reduce the impact of these natural 
hazards. In Social Studies we are 
discussing aspects about the 
government, citizenship, rights and 
responsibilities. In ELA we have been 
learning about the Louisiana Purchase, 
reading informational texts, discussing 
text features, and working on writing. 



4th grade 
Hello Spring! Our 4th graders will spend this month practicing test taking strategies and preparing for the 
LEAP test in May.  In ELA the students will complete their “Percy Jackson” novel study and continue to 
review reading, comprehension, and writing skills.  We will begin our final social studies unit where 
students will learn about the impacts of technology. In math we will begin to discover decimals and 
work our way through Module 6.  In science we will wrap up our bundle on exploring energy and begin 
to learn about wave energy.   

5th grade 
Hello Spring! This year is  

flying by and we cannot  

believe it is already April!  

In 5th grade ELA we are  

continuing our unit on  

The Lion, the Witch,  

and the Wardrobe. The  

students are enjoying this  

book and are engaged in  

understanding the characterôs  

motivations for their actions.  

We have been practicing  

pulling out specific evidence  

from the text to support  

our answers as well. We had  

a special visit from  

Red Barn Farm in March  

and the students absolutely  

loved getting to play with  

the animals as well as learned  

about how to take care of the different animals. We are so excited to spring into April and continue working to 

prepare for the LEAP test! 
 
In Social Studies, we have been learning about colonial regionalism as well as the resources that were used in 

each region and the various characteristics of a civilization that were needed in order to form the first successful 

colonies. The students completed a colonial regionalism research project where they were given the opportunity 

to research The New England Colonies, The Middle Colonies, and The Southern Colonies. The students 

enjoyed learning about each region and the different economic impacts each region had on their surrounding 

areas. Fifth grade is working hard each day analyzing sources and using evidence to understand sources! 
 
In math we are halfway through Module 4 working with multiplication and division with fractions.  We are also 

revisiting previously learned math to keep all those skills fresh for LEAP.  In science we are wrapping up the 

unit on Motions of Objects in Space.  Our next unit shifts the focus to studying Earthôs spheres and their 

interactions and human impact on them.  The students are really enjoying their DARE lessons.  They recently 

learned about five resistance strategies and then acted them out with different scenarios.  There may have been 

a little bit of giggling but the message for each was definitely well displayed by the students. 



The Japanese Art Form of Notan Collage 

     Notan is a Japanese term which means dark-light. Artists use "notan studies" to explore different 
arrangements of light and dark elements in a collage or painting, without having the distraction of other 
elements like color, texture and finer details.  

     In this project, students drew simple designs on black construction paper and carefully cut them out, 
leaving the shapes of the cut-out pieces behind, and glued them to a sheet of white paper. Notice how the 
cut-out pieces form a mirror-image of the spaces left behind on the black paper. When the cut-out pieces 
are glued next to the blank spaces in the black paper, they form a complete shape.  

Artists began by drawing images on white paper, which they then traced and began breaking down into 
aseries of black and white components. All parts on the right side of each Notan come from the left side. 
Once enough pieces are removed from the left side and flipped onto the right side, a balanced image is 
formed, creating harmony and symmetry. Each particular image has its own challenges when it comes to 
what to remove from the left side and add to the right side. When something is cut from the left (black) side, 
it leaves a white negative space. 

Because of current restrictions which discourage sharing art materials such as paint brushes and papier 

mache’ paste, our Talented in Visual Arts students have created these Notans. Each collage is only handled 
by the individual artists as they work on them. Another advantage of using this particular art form is that 
Virtual Students can receive instruction, and create these collages at home through Virtual Instruction. 
When complete, our young artists can scan them, and send them to the teacher for mounting and display at 
school. 

Thank you for taking the time to learn from these talented young artists. We hope you enjoy viewing their 

artwork. 

Gil D’Aquin 

Talented in Visual Arts Instructor 



Pen and Ink Illustration  

Encouraged by the success of their first art project of the year which involved on-line students and in-

person students creating artwork long distance and in person, our Talented in Visual Arts students have 

branched out into the art of Pen and Ink.  

As with the Notans, the images are in black and white, which works well as a medium for online 

students. As they work on their drawings, they photograph their artwork in different phases of progress 

and send it to the teacher via text or email. The teacher can then post the studentsô images on the screen, 

and offer suggestions as to how to progress with the drawing.  

Once students selected images as inspiration for their artwork, they began preliminary sketches in light 

no. 4-H to 9-H lead pencils. When the drawings were complete and all issues ironed out, they began to 

ink-in their artwork using a standard Bic Cristal Ballpoint Pen. This iconic writing instrument dates back 

to 1949 when it was designed by Marcel Bic, the Italian-Born, French manufacturer. The design was so 

simple, and worked so well that it earned the Pen a place of honor in New Yorkôs Metropolitan Museum 

of Art for its design.  Students shaded their artwork using pen and ink techniques which include hatching, 

cross hatching, stippling, and scribbling. When all ink-work was complete, students erased the pencil 

lines, leaving a clean, black and white image. This technique has worked well for our online students as 

they can submit drawings to the teacher via phone or text, and the teacher can in turn store these images 

digitally, and print them out at school for display. Our in-person students are able to interact with their 

virtual classmates and all are on an equal footing using this method.  

We sincerely hope you enjoy the efforts of our talented young artists as you view them in our revered 

learning institutions. Thank you for your time, and please enjoy the rest of your school year.  

Gil DôAquin 

Talented in Visual Arts Instructor 

 

 



Email Us 
 

School Website: 
jpschools.org/schneckenburger  

 

schneckenburger@jpschools.org 

Contact 
Information  

 

Christi Rome, Principal 

Dr. James Gray, Superintendent 

Sandy Denapolis-Bosarge, District 9 

School Board 

Leighann Chaisson, Executive 

Director of School Support 

Call Us 
504-443-1236 

Follow Us on 
Twitter 

@schneckowls 

 

 

 
 

Follow the Jefferson Parish School System: 
https://twitter.com/JPPSS 

https://facebook.com/Jeffparishschools  

. 

Dates to Remember 
 

April 4-8- Virtual Parent Conference Week  

April 8 - End of 3rd marking period  

April 14-18- Spring Break  

April 19- Report cards issued  

     April 29- 3rd-5th Field Day  

            May 6- Pre K- 2nd Field Day  

                      May 9- LEAP begins 

 
 

Parents- Please send your child 
to school with a clean mask and 
a water bottle every day. Water 

fountains are not in use, but we 
do have bottle fillers to refill 

bottles and keep germs from 
spreading. 

Owl art by Sebastian Villatoro, 3rd grade 

https://twitter.com/JPPSS
https://facebook.com/Jeffparishschools

